
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

November 4, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
RE: Tracking No. YE-2021-0104 

File EE-2019-0382 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
On October 28, 2020, Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the Company) filed 
the tariff sheet listed below as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 4th Revised Sheet No. 63 3rd Revised Sheet No. 63 
 
 
The purpose of the proposed tariff revision was to modify the Opt-Out Charges that apply to those customers 
that elect to have non-communicating meters in lieu of Ameren Missouri's current AMI meter deployment, 
consistent with the Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement approved by the Missouri Public Service 
Commission ("Commission") in File No. EE-2019-0382.  The Commission directed Staff to make a 
recommendation regarding this Tariff no later than November 5, 2020.  After discussions with Staff, Ameren 
Missouri determined it would be appropriate to withdraw the proposed tariff to further modify the language 
contained in the tariff to address additional matters related to AMI deployment. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Paula N. Johnson 
 
Paula N. Johnson 
Senior Corporate Counsel 
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